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FREE Sibling Classes & Breastfeeding Classes:  For information, call 573-760-

8500 or visit www.parklandhealthcenter.org. 

Childbirth Classes:  FREE to any expectant parents.  For more information, go to  

www.parklandhealthcenter.org or call 573-760-8500.  

Life After Loss Support Group:  Sponsored by Heart & Soul Hospice, the group is 

a safe place to process grief, learn healthy coping skills & connect with others.  

Open to public.  3rd Thursday each month, 4:30-6: p.m. at 412 Cayce St., 

Farmington.  Please call 573-756-7066 or email farmingtonhospice@pmma.org. 

FREE Diabetic Class:  Parkland Health Mart Pharmacy is offering  this free class 

on òDiabetes & Preventive Careó on Thursday, May 4, 2017 in Farmington at the 

Midwest Health Group at 1 p.m.  For more info, email 

wellnessnurseval@gmail.com. 

St. Francois County Health Coalition Meeting:  Thursday, May 11, from 6 to 7 

p.m. at the Mineral Area College, North College Center. For more info call Amber 

Elliott at 431-1947 ext. 113, or amber.elliott@sfchealth.org. 

NAMI Connection Recovery Support Group & Family Support Group: Both 

meetings are on the second Thursday of each month at 7 p.m. at the LIFE 

Center for Independent Living, 725 E. Karsch Blvd., Farmington. Call 573-701-

4185 for more information. Also, visit www.nami.org. 

Alzheimerõs Association for Faith Leader Workshop:  Learn to identify signs & 

symptoms of dementia; discover ways to help congregants through the journey; 

learn ways to support Alzheimerõs families.  Thursday, June 15, 11:30 a.m.ñ

1:00 p.m. at First Assembly of God Church, 1803 N. Washington, Farmington.  

Lunch and workshop are FREE.  Call 800-272-3900 to register. 

Community Events 
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Karen Adams - SEMO Mental Health - Retired 

Rob Baker - East Missouri Action Agency 

Bill Bunch -  Executive Director SFCCP (ex offico) 

Cynthia Barton -  Board of Probation & Parole 

Theresa Bauman - Park Hills River Mart 

Shelly Bess - Shared Blessings, Inc. 

Kim Buckley -  Central School District 

Robert Bullock -  Parish Minister 

Julie Downs - Mineral Area College 

Linda Fitzgerald - Division of Workforce Development 

Chuck Henson - First Baptist Church 

Jessica McKnight - St. Francois County Health Center 

Louella McNeill - Vocational Rehabilitation 

Patrick Mullins - Associate County Commissioner  

Marsha Petty -  Farmington School District 

Dawn Phillips - Childrenôs Division  

Meg Reiner -  Project Sunlight 

Shawnna Robinson -  Press Leader 

Chris Saylor - BJC Behavioral Health 

Nicole Sprinkles Gregory - North County School District 

Lindsey Taylor - Bismarck School District 

Alan Wells -  9-1-1 Joint Commission 

Becky Yount  -  West County School District 

SFCCP Board of Directors 

If you would like to be removed from our mailing list, please call 573-760-0212 or email tiffany@sfccp.org. 

SFCCP Board Meetings  
(Open To The Public) 

Wednesday at Noon,  
June 14, 2017 

3rd Floor Conference Room  
at The Factory 

In This Issue: 

Job Well Done, Maõam 1 

Mental Health Awareness 2 

Educare News 2 

20th Annual Health Expo 3 

Community Events 4 

Tune In To These Monthly Radio  
Programs on KREI  

with Mark Toti: & Jason Loughary 
Community Partnership Radio Show  

3rd Thurs.,  9:30 a.m. and 
on KFMO 4th Mon., 7:35 a.m. 
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Our Mission 

Our Goals: 

¶ Parents Working 

¶ Healthy Children & 

Families 

¶ Children & Families 

Safe in Homes &    

Communities 

¶ Children Prepared to 

Enter School 

¶ Children & Youth     

Succeeding in School 

¶ Youth Ready to Enter 

Adulthood 

To build, nurture, and 

strengthen families, insuring 

that  every  person  has  the 

opportunity  to  become  a 

healthy,  productive,  and    

contributing member of the 

community. 

May 2017  A dding Value, Bringing Hope 

Sˋ. Fˉʸ˅ʺˆˀˊ Cˆˌ˅ˋː Cˆ˄˄ˌ˅ˀˋː Pʸˉˋ˅ʼˉˊʿˀˇṍ 

Job Well Done, Maõam 

At the end of April, Debra Hoehn retired from 

her position as director of the St. Francois 

County Health Center and from her board 

position with the St. Francois County 

Community Partnership.  Debbie is humble 

yet joyful as she talks about her 38-year 

career as a nurse. She loved it, and it is easy 

to hear the passion and joy in her voice.   

Debbie started as an OB nurse at Mineral 

Area Regional Medical Center, and then 

joined the county health center staff in 1979 

as a home health nurse.  She has served in 

multiple positions at the health center over 

the years, culminating in serving as director 

since 2014.  òMy career has been extremely 

rewarding; Iõve loved every piece of it,ó she 

stated with a smile.   

Debbie has been a vital part of the health 

centerõs progress, beginning with home 

health, WIC and womenõs health screenings 

to helping develop the pre-natal clinic that 

started in 1982 and continued until 2000 

when Medicaid expansion opened other 

options for pre-natal care.   

In 1991, Debbie went back to school and 

became a nurse practitioner, specializing in 

womenõs health.  This enabled the health 

center to open the Family Planning Clinic, 

with Debbie as nurse practitioner.  In the mid-

90õs, Debbie was involved in starting the 

Show Me Healthy Women Clinic which 

provides mammography and cervical cancer 

screenings for uninsured women, a program 

she will continue to serve in post-retirement.   

While Debbie has been involved with the 

Partnership for many years, she has officially 

served as a board member for the past three 

years.   She pointed out that the health 

center and the Partnership really have a 

common mission -- to help people, educate 

the public, improve health and help those 

less fortunate -- so itõs been a natural fit for 

her to be involved in both. 

òTo say that Debbie Hoehn has been an 

excel lent  board member is  an 

understatement,ó said Meg Reiner, chair, 

Partnership board.  òShe brings a wealth of 

expertise and experience to the board.  Sheõs 

solid, reliable and so very pleasant, and her 

passion for helping people is always evident.  

She will truly be missed, but she certainly 

deserves to step back and enjoy this new 

chapter in her life.  The Partnership board 

and staff wish her well.ó  

What are Debbieõs plans for retirement?  òMy 

list is unending!ó she says. 

Thank you, Debbie for your service to the 

Partnership and to our community ð job well 

done, maõam. 

During its April meeting, the Partnership board recognized and thanked 

Debbie Hoehn for her years of service on the board and to the 

community.  Shown left to right: board members Cindy Barton, Jessica 

McKnight, Exec. Director Bill Bunch, Debbie Hoehn, Rob Baker, Meg 

Reiner, Alan Wells, Shawnna Robinson and Bob Bullock. 
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òCelebrating Healthó ñ Another Health Expo in the Books 

Mother Nature gave us a rainy, cold and gray day for the 

20th Annual Health Expo but our amazing community 

joined in the fun anyway!  Hundreds of adults and children 

braved the elements to visit the Expo at the Mineral Area 

College Robert Sechrest Jr. Field House on Saturday, April 

22nd.   

Attendees were presented with over 50 vendors offering 

thousands of dollars worth of medical testing and services 

free of charge.  Each person had the potential savings of 

hundreds of dollars in health screenings alone, making this 

an event that the weather couldnõt hold back!  Medical 

screenings included mammograms for uninsured or 

underinsured women, blood pressure checks, blood 

glucose, glaucoma screenings, BMI, injury screenings, bone 

density, cholesterol checks and spirometry.   

St. Francois County Community Partnership wants to thank 

all of the exhibitors who came out and offered these great 

services to our community.  Without you, there would not be 

an Expo, so THANK YOU SO MUCH!   

In addition to the health screenings, there was an 

interactive healthy shopping experience for kids, a 

magician, karate demonstrations and Irish Dance 

demonstrations.  And let us not forget PRIZES!!  What a 

great day we had ôCelebrating Healthõ.   

Enjoy some pictures from the dayõs events below. 
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May is Mental Health Awareness Month 

Mental Health awareness is vital to any person, family, 

group and community.  May is Mental Health Awareness 

month and we would like to share some information about 

a valuable resource available right here in our community.  

WHAT IS NAMI? 

NAMI offers education, group support, and advocacy for 

better conditions for people who live with mental health 

challenges, and their families. Meetings are free, 

confidential and safe groups of people helping other 

people. We help one another by utilizing our collective lived 

experiences and learned wisdom.  We can achieve a 

renewed sense of hope while living with mental health 

challenges. 

 

 

20 th Annual Health Expo  

Educare News 

On November 19, 2014, President 

Obama signed into law bipartisan 

legislation that reauthorized the 

Child Care and Development Block 

Grant Act for the first time since 

1996. The law made many 

important statutory changes 

focused on reforming child care in 

this country to better support the 

success of both parents and children in low-income families 

and increase their access to healthy, safe, high quality child 

care. 

The CCDBG Act is the law (along with Section 418 of the 

Social Security Act) that authorizes the federal child care 

subsidy program known as Child Care and Development 

Fund (CCDF).  The final rule published by Health and Human 

Services updates the CCDF regulations to provide detail and 

clarification based on the law. 

Specifically, the rule sets up new guidelines designed to 

ensure that children will be in safer, higher-quality care that 

supports their healthy growth and development and that 

providers receive training to meet the needs of children in 

their care. 

Due to the federal  statutes, the state is now requiring day 

care providers who keep subsidy children to comply with the 

new health/safety guidelines.  Educare continues to offer 

these trainings to all child care providers.  Check our 

website for the calendar of training opportunities at 

www.sfccp.org/educare. 

ñLiz Bennet 

Director, Educare of St. Francois County 

NAMI Southeast MO 

Park Hills -Farmington 

Call or text  573-366-8725 or  

                    573-701-4185 

 namisoutheastmo@gmail.com 

 NAMI Southeast Missouri 

WEB ADDRESS:  www.nami.org 

NAMI Southeast MO, the local affiliate of the Na-

tional Alliance on Mental Illness, offers support 

group meetings: 

* Family Support Group and 

* Connection Recovery Support Group 

Both on the second Thursday of every month at 

7:00 p.m. at the���/�L�I�H���&�H�Q�W�H�U���I�R�U���,�Q�G�H�S�H�Q�G�H�Q�W���/�L�Y�L�Q�J����
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